DARTEP MEETING MINUTES

MEA Building

December 2, 2005
Members Present: 
U of M-Ann Arbor Lisa Clark, Paige Pawson, Roberta Perry, Beth Grzelak, Sara Constant, Kathryn Young Olivet College Diane Joslin-Gould, Calvin College Shari Brouwer, Mary Jo Waters, Madonna University Gerald Collins, Nora King, Hope College Cher Schauer, Nancy Cook, Miller College Skip Sullivan, Samantha Wood, Rochester College Vikki Bentley, Lynne Stewart, Andrews University Douglas James, Jeannie Wolfer, Ray Oztrander,
Adrian College Scott Behrens, Tim Frusti, WMU Lynn Dations-Younger, Jane Kramer, Wayne Hal Dittenber, Janet Andrews, Kevin Williams, Jo-Ann Snyder, Baker-Owosso Dana Clark, Baker System HQ Chris Schram, Erika Marzorati, Baker –Muskegon Donna Fiebelkorn, Baker-Flint Sue Goering, Baker-Cadillac Shawn Kelly Teegardin,  Oakland Univ. Eric Brown, Sherrill Karppinen, Sandra Deng, U of M-Flint Vicki Tonda, MSU Joan Smith, Ferris State Dan Jarzabkowki, Kelly Thompson, Karen Baar, Lake Superior State David Myton, Cornerstone University Darcia Black, Gene Peterson, Siena Heights University Anne Hooghart, CMU Garnet Lewis, Aquinas College Dan Diedrich, Michael Williams, Gayle Hulswit, Elizabeth Flores, Cindy Blair, Alma College Janet Navarro, Northern MI Univ. Nancy Carter, GVSU Nancy Dausman, Jan Robinson, SVSU Nicole Arbury, Landia Langston, Spring Arbor Rueben Rubio, Carla Koontz, Julie Zeller, Heather Gilbert, David Hamilton, EMU Barb Gorenflo, Virginia Harder,  U of M- Dearborn Carolyn Williams, Joana Otlewski, Bonnie Beyer, Albion College Deborah Roose, UDMercy Sr. Carol Stoecklin
Associate Members Present: MDE Flora Jenkins, Frank Ciloski, Steve Stegink, Stephanie Whiteside, Beatrice Harrison, Sue Wittick, David Ratajik  Macomb Comm. College Mary Lou Kata
Meeting began at 9:35 a.m. 
Welcome & Introduction:
Hal Dittenber (convened the meeting in Larry’s absence)  
Hal Dittenber (Wayne State) DARTEP Treasurer

                        Sr. Carol Stoecklin (UDMercy) DARTEP Secretary
Approval of Minutes – Corrections will be made to the minutes of record

      Minutes approved
Treasurer’s Report: Hal
All but 3institutions are paid.  Hal has met with them. Balance is $2,322.26, Perhaps, February meeting,  we’ll have 100% dues paid
Note refreshment cost increase
DARTEP providing lunch at the February meeting.  Report approved.  
Organizational Reports:

TEAC-(Steve Stegink)- need to develop new testing framework, he will need an Advising Committee.  Asked for volunteers

Thanked everyone for World Language assistance (12/8) in development of test framework.  May 2006, Japan, French, Spain.   October/November 2007, cut score determination.

STAC (Steve Stegink) – New Test  in Chemistry,  Physics,  Earth Science & Economics. He expects pass rates may change with use of new tests.

Periodic Review Council (Sue Wittick) Continuing to clean up program review; goal, to have them completed by the end of year.  New NCATE partnership agreement by end of 2005.
MACTE   Dave Hamilton 
· Board dissatisfied with criteria for low performance institution; emphasis on rigor, relevance, and relationship in secondary schools overall.

· On track with NCATE partnership.  ACTE – MI reception cooperation with EMU and MACTE

AICUM – Donna Fiebelkorn
· monitor/concern on elementary standards and graduation standards

 
and with the Arts and Humanities pushed aside

Professional Standard’s: (Dave Hamilton)  

Most states have not found any institutions as identified as at- risk
-there seems to be some question as to how to define/determine an exemplary institutions
-Low performance institutions, if they show no progress, may become classified at-risk

-the new Elementary Standards reflect the ACEI standards
-new Entry-level Standards include more inclusive language (special needs)


-State Board expects proficiency in all of the standards

-need to educate the Board on the growth model and that indeed these standards are based on national standards
MATE: Joann Snyder
2 successful Fall Conferences; the proceedings of the Professional Conf. in Saginaw will be published.  Marygrove hosted the  Student Teacher  conference which was well attended; Bob Howe Supt. of Leslie Schools opened the conference with “How to get a job!” One frequently made comment at the conference dealt with the many misconceptions out there per NCLB. Also the ST of the Year competition is underway, tapes & CD’s coming in with many new institutions participating
Dean’s Council – Bonnie Beyer
Free flowing thoughts on- line MA SED,  Community College teacher certification program,  National Science Foundation.  

COATT –Rubio Ruben

Tonight awards ceremony for certification.
DARTEP Web - $400 year to keep up the website.  Student worker $6.00 per hour.  Open to the public.  Four major updates per year. On-going updates, officers, MDE
· Information of DARTEP officers

· Minutes from treasurer

· Collection of list server information

· Committee business report

· Advertise conference

· Clearinghouse for Tidbits of interest

Common calendars. Ruben to develop DARTEP website.  Motion approved.
Determination was made, by Hal, to postpone the discussion of DARTEP Membership for community colleges until the February meeting.

Some questions surfaced pertaining to the Exit Survey –How to get into it? Contact Dana Utterback to ask for an extension as the window closes by December 21st .
Job-Alike Sessions:– (50 minutes)

Reports

Certification Officers:
Exit Survey –request was made for  more information on it at the February Certification Officers training. Won’t allow more time for completion.  Dana Utterback is the person can switch that computer to allow for an extension. Mention was made that at exit interview, or information at time of certification surfaces per pending criminal records.  Discussion went on about the use of different  database usage in the criminal checking..  Misdemeanor charge involving children – urging TE institution’s policy wording of per “any current court action” and that charge had to be report ed within 3 days.  No field placement or student teaching if involved in any current court action.

Student Teaching Directors/Coordinators:  good discussion.  

Clarified:

1.  Criminal check mixed messages from MDE deferred to afternoon’s presentation

2. Exit survey – CD from MDE per employment per receive annually what does Michigan do with that information?
Department Heads:
Elementary standards – per major and minors observing in elementary schools a great experience.  Elementary folks have more of a professional community; team teaching, see different teachers per content areas as content specialists.  Request was made to for Flora to speak to the administrative rules and their changes.

Presentation/Discussion

Proposed New Entry Level Standards for Teachers

Sue Wittick(MDE) & Jim Berry(EMU)

Explained latest revision. Expectation of teachers preparation adopt in 1993, 98 stand along technology, 02 test reporting on the standards. The revisions are based upon 3 years of input gathering—generally speaking the revisions look at SED and integration into regular education. The State Board said that it was ‘t embedded enough, and recommended ( to go out in the field and get more input.  Go to MDE Web to input feedback by December 16th per the standards.  

Name change to - Professional Standards for Michigan Teachers ( from Entry Level Standards. These are extending standards out into the induction period 3 years basis; this provided the basis for development  for 2 assessment instruments {proficiency standards}; 1) Criteria for Assessing Pedagogy  for Initial Certification of Teachers. Check MDE web. 2)  Guidelines for Assessment of Pedagogy during Induction.
· Req. ed. Teachers trained to educate SED students, they  have sufficient background to address and deal with a mainstreaming of inclusionary education student.  Site standard #7. tiny changes except for  exceptionality vs. disabilities wording concern was expressed. STRONG encouragement was given to go to comment sheet on Web site and Input form ASAP: (12/16)

· The following motion was made to DARTEP membership: 
“DARTEP supports the efforts to revise the Entry Level Standards 
for Michigan teachers.”
This motion was unanimously approved by the membership.
MDE Update – Flora Jenkins – MDE/OPPS (20 Min.)

Status Repots:
Vocational Education folks meeting yesterday, December 1st ( 3 years looking at vocational education programs; will ask for suggestions receive at that meeting
Common calendar – events coming up let Flora know. –such as Nat’l. meetings, or those of professional  organizations, etc.;  just submit them to Flora.

Administrative Rules – approved revised copy to go out  sometime in February for hearing.  Anyone has issues with anything raise them.  Much time is being spent acclimating with the new State Board and discussing the merits of the  core curriculum the new high school standards. 

Beatrice

School CNS  allowed credentialing of counselors with out teacher certification ( not tenurable.  Restore tenure to school CNS ---tenure report upcoming.
Handout provided.

Status Report/Discussion – Criminal background Checks 

Stephanie Whiteside and Frank Ciloski (40 minutes)

The remainder of the meeting was spent with Stephanie’s presentation/explanation of the new “School Safety” legislation per the handouts provided, entitled:
Education legislation Update




   
School Safety Legislation Summary

Legislature mi.gov, 129 of 2005 a print PA 138 2005

